

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 43 Circulation: 173 Date: Friday 10th May

Dear Parents/Carers,

The term seems to be flying by and the children are enjoying their new topics. Next week the Year 6 children will take their SATs tests (more details below) we know the children will do us proud by trying their best, which is all we can ask.

It has been fantastic to see the children enjoying this term's new menus that Mrs Richardson has written. A particular favourite this week were the 'Make it yourself Mexican Chicken Wraps' the children enjoyed making their own wrap, hopefully my guidance on how to make their wrap was helpful...! On Thursday we all enjoyed Mrs Richardson's home cooked ham. It is great to see the children trying new foods and we also offer the children the chance to taste our new menu items if they would like to.

Have a great weekend.

Graham Almond - Headteacher

Year 6 SATs

Year 6 take their SATs next week.

Year 6 children can join us for a free breakfast (toast, cereal, milk and juice) from 8.15am on Monday to Thursday next week. Just arrive at the School Office.

Monday 13th May	Grammar Test followed by: Spelling Test
Tuesday 14th May	Reading Test
Wednesday 15th May	Maths Paper 1 (Arithmetic) followed by Maths Paper 2 (Reasoning)
Thursday 16th May	Maths Paper 3 (Reasoning)

Diary Dates

Monday 13th May - Thursday 16th May

Key Stage 2 SATs

Dates for your

Tuesday 14th May

Tri Golf Tournament - Skegness Grammar School

Letter to go out

Thursday 23rd May

Key Stage 1 Cricket afternoon - in school

Friday 24th May

End of Term 5

Monday 3rd June

Start of Term 6

DON'T BE LATE!

Number of minutes late a day	Number of days missed a year!
5	1 and a half days
10	2 and three quarter days
15	4 and a quarter days
20	5 and three quarter days (over a school week)
25	7 days
30	8 and a half days

This is based on children spending 5 hours and 20 minutes in class each day.

Chapel Champions - 10th May

Achievement Award

Value Award: Leadership

Reception	Joshua: working hard to secure his set 2 and 3	Tyler-Jay: leading by example with is focus on Rainbow
	sounds and blending.	Challenges.

Year 1 Rylee: deeper thinking during Maths carpet time; listening to others and using that to order in capacity. Tommy E: leading his group during role-play and having the confidence to create a character and perform to the rest of the class.

Year 2 Macie-Mae: excellent performance poetry. Keenan: staying calm and helping to guide his group.

Year 3 Jordan W: working incredibly hard when writing a recount. Lixuan: taking the lead role in his group and building the tallest tower.

Year 4 Lacey T: excellent effort in writing and maths Fatima: fantastic organisation skills.

Year 5 Lucy-Ann: for growing in confidence and having an 'I can' attitude. Sophieleigh: helping out around the classroom with out being prompted and for setting the example with her Maths talk.

Year 6 Addison: his amazing attitude and progress in Lauren: for being a great role model.

Communication

We keep you updated in a variety of ways with what is going on in our school here is a reminder.

- We update our website regularly: www.chapelstleonards.eschools.co.uk (all of our homework and curriculum information are found on the website)
- We have a school Twitter account: @CSLPrimarySch

fractions, decimals and percentages this week.

- We have a school Facebook page too.
- We send out this newsletter every Friday
- Dinner Menus are sent out every Tuesday
- We occasionally send separate letters to you to inform you of events that we need your permission for.
- When events change or reminders are needed we can sent a text to you.



All of the staff in school take the behaviour, welfare and safety of all of our children very seriously.



Our Designated Safeguarding Leader is Mrs Sherilyn Pruhs-Borrell, Mr Graham Almond is the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leader. All of the staff have regular Safeguarding training too. Mrs Pruhs-Borrell and Mr Almond are the members of staff you should approach in the first instance if you have any concerns or questions.



Parking on Amery Way

Please do not park on the double yellow lines on Amery Way. This is not acceptable and puts the lives of children in danger. Thank you for helping us to keep all of our children safe.

National Limerick Day: May 12th

To celebrate National Limerick Day Mr Shaw has challenged the children to write a Limerick and bring it in to school. All entries to Mr Shaw.

